
THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF PORT COQUITLAM

EhIVIRONMENTAL PR~ONCO~E

Wednesday, December 18, 1991

lW

8
Second Floor Meeting Room

2580 Shaughnessy Street, Port Coquitlam, BC

5:00 p.m,

AGENDA

P~ES~N;i!EL IN ATIENDANCX:

ITEM I: CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
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KgvJ3L PROCESSING & MARKE'IING OF RECYCLABLE MATERIALS

(Report from Deputyy City Engineer Attached)

~M! COMPOSTING — 1992 BUDGET
(Report from Deputy City Engineer Attached)

HglVLM PITCH-IN WEEK - 1992 REQUEST FOR ASSISTANCE
(Report from Deputy City Engineer Attached)

FRASER BASIN MANAGEMENT AGREEMENT
(Report from Deputy City Engineer Attached)
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ENVIRONMPWAL PROTECIION COMMITIKE AGENDA Cont'd...

ITEM VX: XMAS TREE BURN
(Report from Protective Services Committee Attached)

ITEM Vg: NEW BUSINESS

NEXT~G — JANUARY 8, 1991 (IP REQUIRED)

OR

CONHRMED — JANUARY 15, 1991



THB CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF PORT COQUITI srM

ENVIRONAL PROTECIION CO~8

A meeting o t e nvironmA t' th Environmental Protection Committee was held in the Second Floor Meeting

Room, 2580 Shaughnessy Street, Port Coquitlam, on Wednesday, December 18, 1991 at 5:00

p.m.

In attendance were

Alderman M. Gates, Chairman
Alderman M. Gordon, Co-Chairman
C.F. (Kip) Gaudry, P. Bng., Deputy City Engineer

O TIO OFITEM I:

The Minutes of the- Envirotunental Protection Connnittee Meeting held on Wednesday,

December 11, 1991 were considered, read and adopted.

ILEUM: ~ESSING 4MARK~ RE CLABLE

Committee reviewe eC 'ed the report that was sent to Cduncii on December 13, 1991 regarding the

award of contract for processing and marketing of recyclable materials. forr l992 to ETL

Em ironmental Technology Ltd. at an estimated cost of $ 164,000 subject to approval of the 1992

operating budget or recyc ing:, tef 1': .Tl report was received for information since it had already

been dealt with at Council.

O
, 1991

Committee consi ere a repo ro'd d rt from the Deputy City Engineer dated December 17, 9
bud ets would

regarding the 1992 Composting Budget. The report outlined that the following u g s

be put forward for the 1992 Budget:

Home Composting Program

Eight Week Pick up of Compostable Materials

& compost site care dt Maintenance

ICI - initial program for 1992

$ 36,000.00

$ 128,000.00

$ 20,000,00

$ 10,000.00

$ 194,000.00

$174 000.00

Cont'd /2

ajP~IS ss 1aM~ ' ~ «Illia''l B~

Ir II ~ I1 "jjjla grat lm, i
', --, ~

H% t 'i~'I ~i — - +liiiiaaI Q//)i~'l.-et sa agl f /g$



ental pmtectio Co ttee Minutes jtu~ttt Iool Cont'd...

Committee therefore recommended that:

3.

Council set the 1992 Composting Budget at $ 164,000.

The Budget for Institutional, Commercial, and Industrial Re y
'

gc clin Pro ram (ICI)

be set at $20,000 for the 1992 Budget.

The Environmental issues Budget be set at $ 10,000 for the 1992 Budget.

The $20,000 savings from the processing and marketing be acknowledged.

TFOR S AN E

ron the De ut City Engineer dated December 17, 1991

C il ho ldb d
2 Pitch-In Cam aign. Committee agreed that ounc' ou e

P'-In 8 't' Columbia Campaign with athe $600

ow
' 'c . In addition Council should be requested to ask"Pitch-In Week" of the itc - ri is o u

towards the organization of clean up services. a 'tio,
the Mayor to approve the week of May 4 to May 10, 1991 as "Pitch-In ee '.

e irected that organizational letters be sent out to various

In further discussions Committee directe t a org

interested community groups in January, and a coordination meeting t e p ac

February or arc . ew eM h. Andr d Boer will be the staff liaison for this project.

G N CEOF
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c idered a re ort from the Deputy City Engineer dated December 17, 9

h F aser BAsin Management Agreement Committee

ag
' ld ake arrangements to attend the inaugeral meeting on ',

din the inaugeral meeting of the raser sin n Frida

agreed that full Committee shou m e arran

January 10, 1992 at Pacific Delta Resort.

f
e annual Christmas Tree Bum requested by the members o

Committee reviewed the matter of th
'am Fire De ar.ment. Since it was tumed own y ounc',

b 'd d m time for use at Chrisu m. Therefore,
'f all 'h h b fC "ild ask for it to be reconsi ere in im

w e er
'd be done to support either a Burn Program or a Chippingf lt the would check once again in orm y wi

whether there was anything that coul e one o sup

Program for the Christmas Trees for 1992.

)PI& iieay Cont'd /3...
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BNVlRO~AL PR~ON COMM1TTEE MINUTES, December 18, 1991 Cont'd..:

No new business

The next meeting will be held on January 15, 1992 unless important agenda items require it to be

held January 8, 1991.

The Meeting Adjourned at 6:15 p.m.

C.F.(Kip) Gaudry, P. Eng
Deputy City Ettgineer

Alderm M. Gates
Comm ttee Chairman

CFG;gc

cc:

Minutes not read and adopted by the, Committee until cen red correct by the

Committee Chairman's signature.

Mayor and Aldermen
City Administrator
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THE CORPORATION OF THE
CITY OF PORT COQUITLAM

TO: Bryan Kirk
City Administrator

DATE: December 13, 1991

FROIvi: C.F. (Kip) Gaurlry, P. Eng.
Deputy City Engineer

SUBJECT: PROCESSING AND MARKEIING OF RECYCLABLE MATERIALS

AWARD OF CONTRACT

That Council award the contract for processing and marketing of recyclable materials for 1992

to B.T.L. Environmental Technology Ltd. at an estimated cost of $ 164,000 subjec« to approval of

the 1992 operating budget for recycling (Environmental Protection).

The current con rac witract with E.T.L. Environmental Technology Ltd. for processing and marketing
'to the contract with

of recyclable materials expires December 31, 1991. The City entered into e coi

E.T.L. on a short term basis since we were unsure what our volume of recyclable materials

would be each month. We now have three solid months of experience and based on this

information we asked for proposals for the processing and marketing of recyclable materials for

1992. We estimate that we will collect and process approximately 2500 tonnes of recyclable

materials in 1992.

Proposals were issued to five leading companies in the processing and marketing of recyclable

materi s in e owet 'als in the lower mainland. Of the five, two compardes submitted proposals; E.T.L.

E 'al Technology Ltd. anil International Paper Industries Ltd. A summary of each bid .

nvironmen ec
is contained'in the attached report from the Project Engineer to the epu y ity g'eut Ci En ineer dated

December 13, 1991.

1 R
Cont'd .../2
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We are recommending that the contract for 1992 for the processing and marketing of recyclable

materials be awarded to E.T.L. Environmental Teclmology Ltd. based on the lowest price as well

as their excellent service to us during the first three months of their current contract.

CFG:ck

cc: Alderman Gates
Alderman Gordon
Igor Zahynacz, P. Eng., City Engineer
Jim Maitland, City Treasurer
Andrew de Boer, Project Engineer
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ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT
THE CORPORATION OF
THE CITY OF PORT COQUITLAM

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS

FOR

THE PROCESSING AND MARKETING
OF RECYCLABLE MATERIALS

IEXRnnr Jt.TI!Ihl

The City of Port Coquitlam is requesting proposals for the processing and marlceting of

co-mingled recyclable materials

Faxed or written proposals entitled "PROPOSAL FOR THE PROCESSING AND

MARKETING OF RECYCI.ABLE MATERIALS" will be received up to 10:00 a.m.

Fridav December 13. 1991 at the following address:

Engineerhtg Department
City of Port Coquitlatn
2580 Shauglmessy Street
Port Coquitlarn, B.C.
V3C 2A8

FAX¹ 944-5407

BACKGROIJND INFORMATION

The City of Port Coquitlmn recycling program collects co-mingled recyclable materials

at curbside using see-tlu'ough plast!c bags. Presently approxunately 10,000 single-family

households are serviced. The program is to be expanded to 3,500 multi-family

households in 1992.

SEPTEMBER 1991.............113 tonnes
OCTOBER 1991.............,...133 tonnes
NOVEMBER 1991.............133 tonnes

The monthly tonnages of co-mingled recyclable materials collected to date are:Rill
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~RFP f r Prccessiua andM~ a Recvclable Materiata

The co-mingled materials collected by the program include but are not limited to the

following items:

paper products - newspaper, telephone books, magazines and books, milk cartons,

corrugated cardboard, boxboard, computer and office paper, shopping
and grocery bags and other mixed paper;

plastic products - milk jugs, bottles attd film (grocery and garbage bags);

glass products - green, brown and clear bottles and jars;

nt et ala — tin and aluminum cans and pie plates.

Some trtaterials collected will be conttuninants such as household garbage anti some

materials may not be in csee-through" plastic bags.

The materials will arrive at the contractors plant compacted in a 40 cubic yard roll-off

container. The weight per roll-off container varies between 7 and 10 tonnes.

CONTRACTOR REOTJIREMENT5

The stipulated work to be performed by the contractor includes;

a. Tared weigh-in of the City's collection vehicles or tl.e vehicles of an agent for the

City at the Contractor's plant

b. Daily weigh-in receipts indicating the tune, date, gross vehicle weight and tered

payload weight to be submitted to the City each month

c. Processing and marketing of a minunum of 85% of all co-mingled recyclable
matetdals delivered to the Contractor's processing facility. All processed recyclable

materials are to be marketed to manufacturers which will utilize the materials to

create a usable product for resale or reuse.

The materials will require debagging from the "see-through" blue bags. The ba . are to

be collected for transport and recycling by First Brands Canada (Contact Mr. Rob
Mantini, at 270-4302 for more irtfonnation).
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RPP for Processior oodM~ a Recvclable Materials
jjWr

Please provi e ', the proposal:

1 Alger — "'c'e" er tonne for the processing and marketing of recyclable materials
F.OrBYgetecconwtroacjcior's processing facility. The per tonne price can be a flat rate or a

sliding"'crape bajsed on montt!ly tonnage and must include any disposal charges for

contammants;

2. three business references with telephone numbers;

3. the address of the processing facility;

4, a brief description of your processing facility including manpower requirements,
equipment used and the sorting process.

The duration of this contract will be for a period of one (1) year, commencing in lanuary
1992.

Thr", successful proponent will require a minimutn of $ 2,000,000 liability insurance as
well as proof of good standing with the Worker's compensation board of British
Columb!a

For further information contact Andrew de Boer, City of Port Coquitlam Engineering
Depatrment at 944-5411.

NOTES;
1. All reconunendations for award of any contract are forwarded to Councii for approval
2. The lowest or any proposai not necessarily accepted.



THE CORPORATION OF THE
CITY OF PORT COQUITLIQ4

TO:

FROM:

Kip Gaudry, P . Eng.
Deputy Engineer

Andrew de Boer
Project Engineer

DATE: December 13, 1991

EJECT: REOUEST FOR PROPOSALS. PROCESSING AN@

MARKEZX59~RECYCLABLE MATERIAle5

RECOMMENDATION

that ETL (Environmental Technologies Ltd. ) be
awarded the contract for the processing and
marketing of recyclable materials at an estimated
annual cost of $ 164, 000

BACKGROUND

Proposals for the processing and market'ng of
recyclables were issued to five andidates. Of
these five, two companies submitted, Environmental
Technologies Ltd. and International Paper Industries
Ltd.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSALS

The following summarizes the proposals brought
forward by the two bidders:

Environmental Technologies Ltd. (ETL)

P moos aJ

KBIIIIIatBd~IUia~nst s (After~Kl

1%Iles M~1 53. 50 6/tonne from January — J'une 30, 1992
ISa IMl 69. 00 6/tonne from July 1 — December 31, 1992
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International Paper Industries Ltd. (IPI)

P mons+
54 6/tonne from u'anuary 2 — December 31, 1992
69 0/tonne for disposal of contaminants in
recyclable materials + haulage charges

Estimated ~ Cnsts (After TaXl

Processing and Marketing 0 144,500
Contaminant disposal 6 17,000
Addit.ional haulage s 12. QQQ

Total annual cost 0 173, 500

Additional haulsce includes the costs to transfer
the contaminants to landfill as well as the extra
costs to transport the materials to the processing
facility. The IPI facility is farther away from
Port Coquitlam than the BTL processing facility
which we are presently using.

6aY
Andrew de Boer
Project Engineer
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Dvc. 15 '91 18:36
 

ETL EIIV TECH LTD TEL 68»I-52-'I-»I148

will be happy at that ti .Ie to re-submit a new proposal, either on a joint

(2 city) basis, or individ a!Iy as you may require.

Since we have an existiig operating contract, this letter may be attached

to that document to ser e as agreement of the terms ccntained herein.

If you have further qu sstions or require additional information, please

contact myself or Don M vzankowski at your convenience.

Yours ve
ETL Env

(~
(J.J. Alex

logy Ltd



  
Internatjiena/ Paper Indu~trie~ I td.

PROPOSAL FOR THE PROCESSING AND MARKETING OF RECYCLABLE MATERIALS

COMPANY

ADDRESS

INTERNATIONAL PAPER INDUSTRIES LTD.

132 RIVERSIDE DRIVE
NORTH VANCOUVER, B.C.
V7H 1T9

TELEPHONE Not (604) 929-7377

FAX NO.

NAME:

TITLE

(604) 929-3417

ANDREfnf CHOY

:PROJECT 0)rFICER

SIGNATURE:

PROPOSED COST: $ 54.00 per tonne for the processing and marketing
of recyclable materials F,O.B. Contractor's processing facility,

Disposal charges for contantinants will be based on current GVRD

disposal fee rate plus transportation of contaminants to the clump

site.

Surrey Plant: 6362-148th Street
Surrey, B.C.
Canada V3S 304
Tel. (604)599-8151
Fax: (604)597-5051

—.) II

III)tji
lM ~@I

1 8)lm
Nanaimo: p.o. Box 968 victoria: 2025 Millstream Road

Head Office; 132 Riverside Drive
Station A

V' i, B.C.ictof a,
Bees ss s) & North Vancouver, B.C.

Nanaimo, B.C. C d V8X 3X2ana a

I)II 4;;! ", "n North Shore Canada VTH 1T9 Canada V9R 5N2 Tel: (604)476-5665

II~--: ...I p 4 ~ II I I st I
Plant Tel: (604)929-7377, 525-8810

Fax; (604)929e417 Tsl: (604)756-2522 F 4 (604)478-5352axt
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THE CORPORATION OF THE
CITY OF PORT COQUITLAM

TO: Environmental Protection Committee DATE: December 17, 1991

FROM: C.F. (Kip) Gaudry, P. Eng.
Deputy City Engineer

SUEJECT: 1992 COMPOSIING BUDGET

2)

3)

4)

That Committee recommend to Council that the budget for the 1992 composting

program be set at $ 164,000.

That the budget for institutional, commercial and industrial recycling program

(ICI) be set at $20,000 for the 1992 budget.

That the environmental issues budget be set at $ 10,000 for 1992 budget.

That the $20,000 savings from Processing and Marketing be acknowledged.

Th tter of a recycling composting program for 1992 was referreferred from Council budget
ema ero ittee for final recommendations. At the

discussion to the Environmental Protection

Comm'nvironmentalProtection Committee meeting of December 11, 1991 it was eci t at e

following budget would be put forward for composting for 1992:

Home Composting Program
Eight week pick up of compostable materials

and compost site care and maintenance

ICI — Initial Program for 1992
Environmental issues budget

$36,000

$ 128,000
$20,000

Sub Total
Minus Savings

TOTAL

$ 194,000
~2

174

decided that the 1992 recycling program should include at least an introdt introduction to the ICI

is in thc eneral tax base and the ICI Sector is paying their share

be f Th $20 000 uld b

of recycling and is currently not receiving any of the direct ne its. e

towards a detailed advertising cainpaign using the newspaper, printe roc ures p us

individual help from staff based on inquiries received from various ICI sector groups.

Cont'd .../2



Committee also felt that there should be a certain amount of discretionary money in the

Environmental Protection budget for environmental issues that come up on an occasional basis

throughout the year. Committee has suggested that this amount be set at $ 10,000 and request it

from Council at the current budget deliberations.

It should be noted that based on the recent award of the 1992 processing and marketing of

recycled materials contract, there is a savings of approximately $20,000 in the proposed 199

recycling budget,

Deputy City Engineer
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THE CORPORATION OF THE
CITY OF PORT COQUITLAIVI

TO: Environmental Protection Committee DATE: December 10, 1991

FROM: C.F. (Kip) Gaudry, P. Eng.
Deputy City Engineer

SUB IECT: 1992 COMPOSTING PROGRAM

RECT ATIONt
That a composting program be included in the recycling program for 1992 based on the allocated

1992 Budget.

IIJlrCKGROUND 8r COMhBR4TSt

The matter of a composting program for 1992 was referred back from the Budget discussion

meeting of December 5, 1991 to the Environmental Protection Committee. Attached to this

report is the original information submitted to EPC on December 3, 1991. Also, Andrew de

Boer of the Engineering Department will be available to discuss our plans and intentions

regarding composting for 1992.

It is interesting to note that the 1992 recycling budget was based on a processing and marketing

cost for materials of approximately $75,8QO per tonne. If bids come in at a lower rate than any

potential savings from this process could be diverted to a composting program. Savings could

be in the order of $25,000 to $30,000.

CFG;ck



 
TBE CORPORATXON OF THE
CXTX OF PORT COQUXTLAM

MEMORANDUM

TO: Rip Gaudzy, P.Eng.
Deputy Engineer

FROM: Andrew de Boer
Project Engineer

DATE: December 3, 1991

SQB25~
1, . 0 RECOMMENDATXONS

That for 1992 the City:

G PR~

1) Xnitiate a home composting program at an initial
cost of S76,000.

2) Initiate a curbside pick-up of leaves over an
eight

week period in the fall at a cost of $ 110,000. +
3) Locate and develop a composting site at a cost of

$ 40, 000.

2. 0 OTHER MUNXCXPAX COMPOSTXNG PROGRAMS

Several municipalities in the lower mainland already
have curbside composting programs in place. Some

examples are:

Leaf composting in Vancouver was initiated in 1990

using yellow plastic bags for curbside pick-up.

Vancouver found the costs of emptying the bags
prohibitive so this year they are asking residents
to purchase ECO bags at local stores. ECO bags are
100 litre biodegradable paper bags. The retail cost
of the bags is $ 3.50 for a pack of five or 70 cents
a piece.
Residents are instructed to leave the bags at
curbside and they will be picked up within a two

week period. The bags are then taken to a
composting facility for processing.
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Caauitlam
 

As with Vancouvez, t.he District of Coquitlam is
using ECO bags in their curbside pick-up program.
Coquitlam has a contract with Laidlaw for garbage
pick-up and as part of this contract Laidlaw is
required to pick-up twice a year (Spring and Fall),
compostable materials from curbside. The compostable
material is taken to an old GVRD landfill in
Coquitlam.

Coquitlam is buying the first bags for residents at
40 cents a piece. Residents are asked to buy future
bags at local stores.

OPTIOl'1S FOR POST COQUITLM COP1POSTI'BG PROGRAMS

There are two composting programs which should be
considered for the 1391 fiscal year:

Backvazd Comp~n
This type of program is being started in many other
municipalities (Vancouver, North Vancouver,
Kamloops, Seattle). The city purchases a quantity
of composters and distributes them to residents.

The cost of the composter for the residents is
reduced because of the 1/3 provincial grant and the
large volume purchase made by the city, Residents
usually pay from $ 20 to $ 30 for the units.

The costs for this type of program for Port
Coquitlam are as follows:

Fxpensez
750 composters 8 $ 80 ea.
Adveri ising
Administ.ration Subtotal:

60,000
6, 000

76, 000

Revenue
Provincial grant 8 1/3 composter cost
Resident purchase 8 1/3 composter cost

Subtotal:
20, 0002~
40, 000

Net cost to city 36, 000

For this year only 750 composters would be
purchased. If demand is in excess of 750 units the program could be expanded in 1993.

As an alternative to a City home compost program a
local company, Biocompost Systems Inc. is
investigating the possibility of distributing 8, 000
home composters in i he City over a two year period.
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Andrew de Boer
Project Engineer

cc. Igor Zahynacz
Jim Maitland



I ADD AI E vl 9 
EXTRACT FROM

Kip Gaudry

Nov.28/91
rev.1 Dec.11/91

PUBLIC WORKS BUDGETS

I GARBAGE & RECYCLING

1991 & 1992

Description 1990 I
1991 I

1991 1992 I

Final I Budget I Final I Growth Inflation Recuest

Enviromental Protection

Administration

Recycling

Composting

Hazardous Waste

I.C.I.

SUS 1 OTAL

( RECYCLING )

$11,000 ,'$73,6l',0

$50,000 ', $143,600

$0

$10,000 .'1 5,000

$0

$71,000: $232,200

$15,000: $0 $0: $15,000

$0: $0', $0 I $0

$214,250 $492,000 $8,050 $714,300

$73,600,'0 $3,000 I $76,600

$125,650 $328,000'$5,050 ,'$458,700

$0 '$164,000 $0 '. $164,000

Garbage

Administration

Collection & Disposal

$40,500 ,'$42,100 I $42,100 I $0 $1,684 $43,784

$1,305,000 $1,451,400 $1,523,705 .'29,745,'60,948 '$1,614,398

SUB TOTAL $1,345,500 I$1,493,500 $1,565,805 $29,745 $62,632,'$1,658,182

GRAND TOTAL~'M'I 5 I g/$ /
IW~ I I t ~ I t Btsg

Q II 9 Llz~
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sts

$1,416,500 I$1,725,700 I $1,780,055 ', $521,745'$70,682',$2,372,482
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THE CORPORATION OF THE
CITY OF PORT COQUITLAM

TO: Envirotunental Protection Cotmnittee DATE: December L7, 1991

FROM: Kip Gaudry, P. Eng.
Deputy City Engineer

SUBJECT: PITCH-IN WEEK 1992 REQUEST FOR ASSISTANCE

RECOMMIINDATIO¹

1. That Council be requested to approve a payment of $600 to the 1992 Pitch-In British
Columbia Campaign for organization of clean up services.

2. That the Mayor be requested to declare the week of May 4, 1992 to May 10, 1992 as
"Pitch-in Week".

BACKGROUND dt COMMENTS t

Attached are two reports dated January 16, 1991 and February 26, 1991 summarizing how the
1991 "Pitch-In" campaign was handled. Council did approve the $600 toward the "Pitch-In"
campaign and declared the week of May 6, 1991 to May 12, 1991 as "Pitch-In Week". However,
the request for $5,000 was denied by Council and in its stead a $ 1,000 budget was provided to
help in the collection and disposal of additional garbage. The entire 1991 campaign was
co-ordinated through the Enguteering Department by Andrew de Boer, and received a good
degree of success. Primarily, schools and service clubs participated in the program but
unfortunateLy, we do not have a good estimate of the amount of litter collected.

Again, we are recommending that a $600 payment be made for organization of clean up services
for the 1992 program and that the Mayor be requested to declare the week of May 4, 1992 to
May 10, 1992 as "Pitch-In Week". In 1991 we arranged for the proclatnation to be signed by the
Mayor about a week and a half before the May 6, 1991 start, and I suggest we do the same this
year.

Committee may wish to discuss the various programs that could be ur:dertaken in 1992 and
instruct staff how they are to be handled this year, It is my understanding that in years past the
Aldermen became directly involved in the co-ordination of the "Pitch-In" campaign and the staff
acted more as resource, compared to 1991 when the staff undertook the overall organization.

CFG:gc
CC: I.R. Zahynacz, P. Eng., City Engineer

J. Maitland, City Treasurer

C.F. (Kip) Gaudry, P. Eng.
Deputy City Engineer
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THE CORPORATION OF THE

CITY OF PORT COQUITLAM

B.R. Kirk
City Administrator

Janus ry 16, 199 1

FROI!: C.F. (Kip) Gsudry, P, Eng.
Deputy City Engineer

SUB JECT: PITCH-IN CAHPAIGN — REQUEST FOR 1991 CONTRIBUTION

(Environmental Protection Committee~ January 15, 1991)

Recommendation:

That Council approve e contribution of $600 to "Pitch-In British Columbia" f cr
the 1991 year.

Background & Commeats:

The Environmental Protection Committee considered a request from Outdoors
Unlit tered for a $600 contribution from the City in support of the 1991 Pitch
In British Columbia" campaign and other programs of Outdoors Unlittered.

"pitch-In British Columbia" is one of the programs sponsored by Outdoors
Unl ittererl. The "Pitch-In" week which is held in Ray of eacl. year, encourages
ot, ~ anized litter pickup, clean up and recycling programs throughout the
provLoce. It is esr. imated that last year alone, over 500,000 Britist. Columbia
resideots ac tively part Lr ipated in some part of the "Pitch-In" camps'ign during
chc;seek of 1&ay 7 to 13, 1990 ~

The Environmental Protec tion Committee strongly supports the "Pitch-In"
campaign and the Committee will continue to monitor and coordinate the
"Pitch—In" campaign with other City activities. Once lhe information kits
have been distxibuted throughout the Prov Lnce the Coinaittee will finalize
plans .for Por t Coquitlam's participation aud advise Council. The Committee
anticipates reporting back to Council in April, 1991,
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THE CORPORi" TION OF THE

CITY OF PORT COOUITLAM

TO:

MEMORANDUM

Environmental Protection Committee DATE: February 26, 1991

FROM: Kip Gaudry, P. Eng.,
Deputy City Engineer

SUBJECT: PITCH IN MEEK

RECOMMENDATION:

Tha th City of Port Coquitlam write to the School Boarc, Boy
e

Scouts a r coand Girl Scouts, all service clubs and other identif e
and

organizations to advise them of the City's offer to pick up an

dispose of any collected litter and recyclable materials,

That the Committee recommend Council proclaim the week of Nay 6-12,

1991 as Pitch In Week.

That 45,000.00 be requested from Council for Pitch In Week to

provide Engineering Operations with funds in their Garbage

Collection and Disposal Budget.

flm
mml

BACKGROUND 6 COMMENTS:

Committee ea t w isd 1 ith this item January 15, 1991 and recommended a $600. 00
ai n for 1991. This

contribution towards the Pitch In British Columbia camps gn or

recommendation was subsequently approved by Council.

Historically, in Port Coqui.tlam it appears we have not utilized the Pitch In

to a rest extent. Gord Voncina advises that operationally very
have not specifically

little differs during the actual Pitch In week. They a n

been requested to add additional trucks etc., nor have we apparently placed

newspaper advertisements for Pitch In week.

Because of the lack of historical participation no budgets were set aside for
or additional disposal fees

either newspaper advertising, additional trucks, or a

for collected materials.

Therefore, shou we w s o pld i h t roceed with notification and encouragement to
h

the various clubs a orga zand ni tions to participate in Pitch In week with t e
o work out a

11 in and disposing of the materials then we will have to wor out a
City co ect ng an i
budget and request funding from Council for this item. e

an exact number we have guestimated that 55,000.00 would be an approximate

budgetary number.
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Deputy City Engineer
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THE CORPORATION OF THE
CITY OF PORT COQUITIAM

MEMORANDUM

TOS KLp Gaudzy
Deputy Engineer

DATE: NovemBer 28, 1991

FROM: Danielle Page
Administration Department

PITCH-IN WEEK

His Worship Mayor Traboulay is referring the attached correspondence to the
Environmental Protection Committee, for consideration.

Kip, I'e attached a revised copy of last year's proclamation. Please let me

know whether you have any changes to it or not.

Thank you.

Att.
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All)

WHEREAS;

WHEREAS:

WHEREAS:

AND WHEREAS:

The generation and disposal of waste has become a major concern

to Canadians especially when it is discarded as litter, spoiling the

beauty of the environment;

Waste, when improperly disposed of, pollutes parks, recreational

areas, beaches, highways, schoolgrounds and other areas and can

cause physical harm to man and animals;

The amount nf waste can be controlled by the reduction, re-use and

recycling of packaging and other comporents of the waste stream

and littering can be reduced by technology, education, streamlined

enforcement, legislation and community pride;

Local govenuuent is concerned with the amount of waste produced

by residents and businesses and wishes to encourage the reduction,

re-use and recycling of wastes;

Residents and businesses can reduce the amount of waste discarded

as litter, it is appmpriate to appoint the week of May 4 to 10, 1992

as Pitch-In Week in this community and to urge all residents to

participate in the Pitch-In Canada Campaign by reducing, re-using,

recyclmg and properly disposing of aII waste and by developing a

sense of community pride.

NOW THEREFORE: I, Leonard M. Traboulay, Mayor of the Corporation ofThe City of

Port Coquitlam, DO HEREBY PROCLAIM the week of May 4 to

10 1992

in the City of Port Coquitlam and urge all citizens to participate m

initiating projects which will improve the environment in the City.

1&I

"PITCH-IN WEEK"

5N,I II&II
Mayor Len Traboulay
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November 18, 1991

Len Traboulay
Mayor
City of Port Coquitlam
2580 Shaughnessy Street
Port Coquitlam, B.C.
V3C 2A8

Dear Mayor and Members of Council:

We are pleased to announce that PITCH-IN WEEK will take place May 4 - 10, 1992. The thrust
of the campaign will be waste reduction, recycling, composting and litter clean-up.
Comprehensive information kits will go to all of your schools, Scouts, Gir! Guides and many
other groups in your community at the end of January, 1992.

Our CIVIC PRIDE Program will also be launched early next year. Many communities have
already been in contact with us to express their interest. Workshops to introduce the program
will be held throughout the province. Details will be sent to you in the near future.

Finally, ws ask for your continued financial support of our provincial programs. As a result of

increased tipping fees, the implementation of user-based strategies to more accurately reflect

the cost of disposal and reduce the cost of waste discharged, and the banning of certain waste
items from land fills altogether, the indiscriminate dumping of waste in most communities is on
the rise. The results include rapidly increasing clean-up costs. This places greater emphasis on
the annual PITCH-IN WEEK campaign which involves hundreds of thousands of volunteers in

cleaning up litter from public and private property.

Ours is a partnership program between industry, ths media, the public and all levels of

government. Based on your population, we request that your community contribute $600 towards
the British Columbia PITCH-IN Campaign. There has been no increase over 1991. It is also
based on the premise that most Councils will, again, make a contribution. Some of you already
have for which we thank you.

iiiiiiiill

We look forward to your early response.

Kindest regards,

PiTCH-IN BRITISH COLUMBIA

P.S. The payback on PITCH-IN WEEK1991 was $141 for every dollar invested in the programl itii)
!
I'N'Iii II

[EI il iii I

Provincial Office! 200 - 1676 Martin Drive, White Rock, B.C., Canada V4A 657pQ-Q piTQII IN Telephone: (604) 536-0577 Fax: (604) 536-3497

~ CANADAI PITCH.IN Is a registered trademark In Canada
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pleasure craft, fishing boats and other ships

(over)

)wv I I

on Canadian beaches. The research will determine where the debn g

IIIIII
disposed of it and what port/n-arina garbage reception facilities exist to handle debris from
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Armed with the data which they plan to collect, PITCH-IN CANADA will track debris

to its origins and attempt to address ths problem. This will include lobbying for government

legislation to reduce marine debris at its sources.

Initial research undertaken on the West Coast of Canada was supported by

Environment Canada, ths British Columbia Ministry of the Environment, the Environment and

Plastics Institute of Canada, ITW Hi-Cone and PITCH-IN BRITISH COLUMBIA. Ths program

is expected to be extended to the Great Lakes Eco Basin, the St. Lawrence Seaway and

Atlantic Canada in 1992-1 993.

'V/s can no longer afford to treat our waterways and oceans as dumping grounds for

garbage and other pollutants," said Macdonald adding "I suspect that some of the debris

which we'l find will have originated in other countries but I wouldn't be surprised if much of

it is coming from our own on-shore sources such as sewage outfalls, our own commercial

fisherman and recreational boatsrs."

What is dispos& of in the oceans in ons part of the world can wash up on beaches

elsewhere. Action to stem the disposal of debris at sea must, therefore, be international in

scope and undertaken in cooperation with all countries around the world.

Such a international initiative was recently launched by Clean World International, an

is a founding member

"Northern Europe recently established a North Ssa Working Group to tackle the

(over)

I%5
international Secretariat of national environmental organizations of which PITCH-IN CANADA
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ssai5 increasingly serious problem of waste in the ma.ine environment," says Allard van Veen,
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PITCH-IN CANADA's President and Canadian representative at a recent meeting held to

establish the Working Group in Gothenburg, Sweden2.

"Europeans are finding that debris is drifting from one country to another an ye and the

realize that they must get to the sources if they are going to stop the problem," said van

Veen. He further indicated that research, undertaken in the United Kingdom during the

Summer of 1991 and which will be released in the Spring of 1992, may also document that

Canadian debris is washing up on European shorelines.

The CLEAN BEACHES Research Program is the first step cf PITCH-IN CANADA's

Marine Debris Program. The national organization plans to also introduce a clean-up

program and an "Adopt-a-Beach" program within the near future.

"Our first priodty is to discover the sources of the debris," said Macdonald. "It is easy

to clean up, it is much more difficult to stop the debris from being dumped in the first place."

The CLEAN BEACHES Research Program was designed by Mr. Trevor Dixon, PITCH-

IN CANADA's Advisor, Marine Research Program who is recognized as an international

expert in developing marine debris research standards. Canada is one of two countries who

have adopted the standards he has developed and which will, in the near future, be

promoted by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency.

Individuals and groups interested in being involved in PITCH-IN CANADA's CLEAN

BEACHES Research Program in western, central or eastern Canada can contact PITCH-IN

CANADA at 4200-1676 Martin Drive, White Rock, BC, V4A 6E7.

-30-
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THE CORPORATION OF @
CITY OF PORT COQUITI,"r

TO: B.R. Kirk
Administrator

DATE: December 19, 1991

FROM: C.F. Gaudry, P. Eng.,
Deputy City Engineer

SUBJECT: Pitch-In Campaign — 1992 Request for Support
(Environmental Protection Committee Meeting, December lg, 1991)

Recomttuendatiorz

That Council approve payment of $600 to the 1992 Pitch-In British Columbia Campaign

for organization of cleanup services.

That the Mayor declare the week of May 4, 1992 to May 10, 1992 as "Pitch-In Week".

B~a deC

The Environmental Protection Contmittee considered a request for a $600 contribution from the

City in support of 1992 Pitch-In British Columbia Campaign.

"Pitch-In Week", which is held in May of each year, encourages organized litter pick up, clean

up, and recycling programs throughout the Province. It is estimated that last year, over 500,000

BC residents actively participated in some part of the Pitch-In Campaign during the weetr of

May 6, to 12, 1991. The Environmental Protection Conunittee strongly supports the Pitch-In

C
' th Committee will be organizing a full Pitch-In Catnpaign throughout the City

this Spring. The Committee anticipates reporting back to Council with more details in

April, 1992.

CFG:gc

CC I.R. Zahynacz, P. Eng., City Engineer
J, Maitland, City Treasurer
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PITCH- N

w4 BRITISH COLUMB(A

November 18, 1991

Len Traboulay
Mayor
City of Port Coquitlam
2580 Shaughnessy Street
Port Coquitlam, B.C.
V3C 2A8

Dear Mayor and Members of Council:

'e are pleased to announce that PITCH-! N WEEK will take place May 4 - 10, 1992. The thrust

of the campaign will be waste reduction, recycling, composting and litter clean-up,

Comprehensive information kits will go to all of your schools, Scouts, Girl Guides and many

other groups in your community at the end of January, 1992.

Our CIVIC PRIDE Program will also be launched early next year. Many communities have

already been in contact with us to express their interest. Workshops to introduce the program

will be held throughout the province. Details will be sent to you in the near future.

Finally, we ask for your continued financial support of our provincial programs. As a result of

increased tipping fees, the implementation of user-based strategies to more accurately reflect

the cost of disposal and reduce the cost of waste discharged, and the banning of certain waste

items from land fills altogether, the indiscriminate dumping of waste in most communities is on

the rise, The results include rapidly increasing clean-up costs. This places greater emphasis on

the annual PITCH-IN WEEK campaign which involves hundreds of thousands of volunteers in

cleaning up litter from public and private property.

Ours Is a partnership program between industry, the media, the public and all levels of

government. Based on your population, we request that your community contribute $600 towards

the British Columbia PITCH-IN Campaign. There has been no increase over 1991. It is also

based on the premise that most Councils will, again, make a contribution. Some of you already

have for which we thank you.

We look fonvard to your early response.

Kindest regards,

PITCH-IN BRITISH COLUMBIA
&i

PS. The payback on PITCH-IN WEEK1991 was $141 for every dollar investedin the program!

Provincial Office: 200 - 1676 Martin Drive, White Rock, B.C., Canada V4A 6E7

Q + PITCH-INA piT0» IN
Telephone: (604) 538-0577 Fax: (604) 538-3497

CANADA! PITCH.IN is a registered trademark in Canada
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ELEASE

CONTACT:

Allard van Veen or Lea Macdonald
(604) 538-0577; Fax: (604) 538-3497

ACHES IDENTIFIED IN PITCH-IN CANADA'S
RINE DEBRIS RESEARCH PROGRAM

inary research conducted on Canada's West Coast has identified

ITCH-IN CANADA's CLEAN BEACHES Marine Debris Monitoring

s were surveyed by our teams of researchers during March, 1991

most accurately reflect the incoming debris problem," said Lea

ADA's Manager of Special Projects in releasing the report today.

additional sites in the northern part of British Columb'a to allow

shoreline areas on the West Coast."

s CLFAN BEACHES Research Program is the first component of

aimed at determining the extent of the problem of marine debris

he research will determine where the debris originated, who

ort/marina garbage reception facilities exist to handle debris from
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pleasure craft, fishing boats and other ships.

ii=.'. ll8
- ..- — .'.".aEtta

PITCH IH C*NADAI~ I I ' IR III

.
pjji (f I'jg',j~j ~gag/ +~[(,f$~gg~ gllkiartssmg
m=g.,~ . iL55~~~' a~m~~ea~



  
Armed.with the data which they plan to,collect, PITCH-IN CANADA will track debris

to its origins and attempt to address the problem. This will include lobbying for government

legislation to reduce marine debris at its sources.

Initial research undertaken on the West Coast of Canada was supported bY

Environment Canada, the British Columbia Ministry of the Environment, the Environment and

Plastics Institute of Canada, ITW Hi-Cone and PITCH-IN BRITISH COLUMBIA. The program

is expected to be extended to the Great Lakes Eco Basin, the St. Lawrence Seaway and

Atlantic Canada in 1992-1993.

"We can no longer afford to treat our waterways and oceans as dumping grounds for

garbage and other pollutants," said Macdonald adding "I suspect that some of the debris

which we'l find will have originated in other countries but I wouldn't be surprised if much of

it is coming from our own on-shore sources such as sewage ouffalls, our own commercial

fisherman and recreational boaters."

What is disposed of in the oceans in one part of the world can wash up on beaches

elsewhere. Action to stem the disposal of debris at sea must, therefore, be international in

scope and undertaken in cooperation with all countries around the world.

Such a international initiative was recently launched by Clean World International, an

international Secretariat of national environmental organizations of which PITCH-IN CANADA

(over)

is a founding member.8IIIRIIH

~i=ii "Northern Europe recently established a North Sea Working Group to tackle the

I las~srs Rg~ as@ increasingly serious problem of waste in the marine environment," says Allard van Veen,
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plTCH-IN CANADA's president and Canadian representative at a recent meeting held to

establish the Working Group in Gothenburg, Sweden2.

"Europeans are finding that debris is drifting from one country to another and theY

realize that they must get to the sources if they are going to stop the problem," said van

Veen. He further indicated that research, undertaken in the United Kingdom during the

Summer of 1991 and which will be released in the Spring of 1992, may also document that

Canadian debris is washing up on European shorelines,

The CLEAN BEACHES Research Program is the first step of PITCH-IN CANADA's

Marine Debris program. The national organization plans to also introduce a clean-up

program and an "Adopt-a-Beach" program within the near future.

"Our first priority is to discover the sources of the debris," said Macdonald. "It is easy

to clean up, it is much more difficult to stop the debris from being dumped in the first place."

The CLEAN BEACHES Research Program was designed by Mr. Trevor Dixon, PITCH-

)N CANADA's Advisor, Marine Researci Program who is recognized as an international

expert in developing marine debris research standards, Canada is one of two countries who

have adopted the standards he has developed and wl.ich will, in the near future, be

promoted by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency.

Individuals and groups interested in being involved in PITCH-IN CANADA's CLEAN

BEACHES Research Program in western, central or eastern Canada can contact PITCH-IN

CANADA at 4200-1676 Martin Drive, White Rock, BC, V@A BE7.
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WHEREAS: The generation and disposal of waste has become a major concern

to Canadians especially when it is discarded as litter, spoiling the

beauty of the environment;

WHEREAS: Waste, when improperly disposed of, pollutes parks, recreational

areas, beaches, highways, schoolgrounds an&1 other areas and can

cause physical harm to man and animals;

WHEREAS: The amount of waste can be controlled by the reduction, re-use and

recycling of packaging and other components of the waste streatn

and littering can be reduced by teclmology, education, streamlined

enforcement, legislation and conununity pride;
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WHEREAS: I ocal government is concerned with the runount of waste produced

by residents and businesses and wishes to encourage the reduction,

re-use and recycling of wastes;

ABEND WHEREAS: Residents and businesses can reduce the amount of waste discarded

as litter, it is appropriate to appoint the week of May 4 to 10, 1992

as Pitch-In Week in this community and to urge aE residents to

pFuticipate in the Pitch-In Canada Campaign by reducing, re-using,

recycling and properly disposing of all waste and by developing a

sense of community pride.

Ivlayor Len Traboulay

th City of Port Coquit[am and urge all citizens to participate in
I

init[athxg projects which will unprove the environment in tI.e Ci y.

NOW THEREFORE: I, Leonard M. Traboulay, Mayor of the Corporation of The City of

Port Coquitlam, DO HEREBY PROCLAIM the week of May 4 to

IO, 1992

"PIT( II-IN WEEK
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THE CORPORATION OF THE
C1TY OF PORT COQUITLAM

TO: Environmental Protection Committee DATE: December 17, 1991

FROM: C.F. (Kip) Gaudry, P. Eng.
Deputy City Engineer

SUBJECT: Fraser Basin Manateunent Agreement — Notice ofMeeting

That the inaugeral meeting of the Fraser Basin Coalition be attended by members of
Envirotunental Protection Committee.
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The information of the inaugeral meeting is self explanatory in the attached report from UBCM
dated November 30, 1991. I plan to attend this meeting aud as soon as I know which other
members of EPC will attend, I will phone Ms. Giliis for briefing packages and agendas so we
have them for the meeting.
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THE CORPORATION OF THE

CITY OP PORT COQUITLAM

MEMORANDUM

TO I Members of tb. Environmental
Protection ~mittee

COPY: Rip Gaudry, P.Eng.
Deputy Engineer

DATE: December 9, 1991

FROM: Danielle Page
Administration Department

REI FRASER BASIN MANAGEMENT AGREEMENT
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His Worship Mayor Traboulay is referring the attached letter and advance

notice of meeting to the Environmental Protection Committee, for its
information.

Please respond directly to Marie Gillis of the UBCM.

Thank you.

Att ~
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November 30, 1991
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Mayor Len Traboulay
City of Port Coquitlam
2580 Shaughnessy
Port Coquitlam, B.C.
V3C 2A8

Dear Mayor Traboulay:

RE; FRASER BASIN MANAGEMENT AGREEMENT

In June 1990 the Federal Government released its Green Plan that contained an
allocation of $100 million over 6 years for Fraser River clean-up initiatives. This
initiative followed on recommendations of the Fraser Cities Coalition. Subsequent

to the announcement it was also recognized that there was a need for better
coordination of government management activities that affect resource use in the

Fraser River Basin.
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A Start Up Committee was established and one of its objectives is to draft a Fraser
Basin Management Agreement. What is significant about the proposal is that it

would be a three way management agreement between the federal, provincial and

local governments.

As municipal voices on the Start Up Committee we would like to invite you to a

briefing on the activities of the Committee and the proposals being considered for

the Management Agreement. Attached is a notice of meeting. An agenda and

briefing package will be circulated prior to the meeting.
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Mayor John ackhouse,
City of Prince George
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I'RASER BASIN COALITION

ADVANCE NOTICE OF MEETING

Friday January 10, 1992
Delta Pacific Resort

(formally Delta Airport Inn)

11:45 am - 4:00pm
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Canada V6X 2W0
(604) 270.6226

Fax (604( 660-2271

purpose of the meeting is to brief municipalities and regional
ricts within the Fraser Basin area of a proposed federal-

provincial - local government management agreement.

A briefing package and agenda will be circulated prior to the
meeting.

Please advise Ms. Marie Gillis at the UBCM office (270-8226) if you
will attend.
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'SE CCRPQRATIGM OF

cirf OF'oaT coocTTLAM VI
DEC 16 1991

DATE: December 12, 1991

B.R. Kirk
City Administrator

FROM: J. D. Shardlow
Staff Resource Person
Protective Services Committee

SUBJECT: Annual Christmas Tree Burn 1)
(Protective Services Cossn3.ttee Meeting, December, 110 1991

R3KCGNNKNQLTION:

1. That the Fire F ghters n onU i be permitted to conduct their annual tree

burn by Council resolution.

2. That the Fire Prevention Bylaw No. 2578 be amended to allow the tree

burn as an annual event.

ittee evaluated the concerns presented to Council regarding a tree
The Committee eva ua e e

h f rw rd after considerable deliberation
burn. The recommendation was broug t orwar a

and a split vote by the Aldermen on the Committee.
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